UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS SCHOOL OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION URBANA

January 19, 1939

Professor F. C. Allen Chairman of Department of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Sir:

We are planning to introduce a new undergraduate course in "Tests and Measurements in Physical Education" as an elective for juniors and seniors beginning a year from February. I have been asked to secure pertinent data which might guide us in the formulation of such a course.

Your school has been recommended as having one of the better courses in this field, and I am writing at this time to ask for your help and cooperation. In view of the experience you have had with this course, will you please answer the following questions:

What are the prerequisites?

Is it elective or required?

How many credit hours?

What text book or books are used? Broand to the What collateral reading is used?

What approach is used? (Statistical, historical, study and evaluation of tests, application, laboratory practice, research, etc.)

What percentage of class time is devoted to each?

If you would care to forward any additional material which will help make your answers more complete, I will be only too glad to reimburse you for it, or return it as the case may be.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Assistant Professor

J; J

P.S. May I send you a complimentary copy of my "Practical Bibliography of Recreational Activities" just published by the Curriculum Library here?

C. O. J.